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EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 
 
In accordance with the Fiscal Year (FY) 2020 Annual Audit Plan, a payroll compliance audit was 
conducted of the Parks and Recreation Department’s - Aquatics Division (Parks – Aquatics).  A 
summary of the audit objectives, results and recommendations follow. 

The overall objective of this audit was to determine compliance with the City of Laredo’s (City) 
Payroll Policies and Procedures and to evaluate if proper internal controls are in place for 
monitoring payroll procedures.   

Parks – Aquatics Division, Financial Services – Payroll Division and Human Resources 
personnel tasked with payroll responsibilities are ensuring that employee pay and deductions 
are calculated accurately and paid properly.  Internal controls over the Parks – Aquatics Division 
payroll activities are in place and working with a couple of areas noted that could be improved.  
We determined that: 

• Time Card approvals by the corresponding Parks – Aquatics employees were not always 
approved prior to the processing of payroll during the sample time periods reviewed; 
and,  

• Leave requests were not always submitted by the corresponding employee; in those 
instances, the Parks – Aquatics Payroll Assistant would submit the leave requests for 
the employee in ExecuTime, the City’s Time and Attendance software.  

Based off of the results noted, we recommended the following:   

• That both the employee and Supervisor approve time cards by 8:00 am Tuesday 
morning of payroll week in accordance with “ExecuTime Approvals” under the City’s 
Payroll Policies and Procedures.  This should be done in an effort to verify that the time 
cards are correct prior to processing payroll and to minimize the potential for corrections 
to payment of payroll hours after the fact; and,   

• That all employees enter their own “Leave” requests into ExecuTime so that the 
Supervisor can approve the “Leave” request in accordance with the section “Edits and 
Leave Requests” under the City’s Payroll Policies and Procedures.   

Parks and Recreation Department’s response to this audit can be found under Appendix A on 
page 6.   

A more extensive report of all the audit results and recommendations can be found in the 
following report. 
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